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Quiz Answers

1. 3000
2. Lawrence
3. 4LK
4. 1929
5. Light Weight
6. 6LK
7. 1977
8. Reliability,Longevity,Economy
9. It was to long to fit under the cab and intruded on load space
10. Royal National Lifeboat Institution
11. 90.84 M.P.G
12.Hugh Gardner was opposed to the use of turbochargers
13. Horizontal Types No,1,2,3,4,1A,5,6,6/6,7,8,9,10,11,12.
 F Types, H Types 2BR,HC,HF,HLW,HLX,HLXB,HLXCT.
 Vertical Types MVHV,BN,DM,FM,JM,KN,NM,SM,FHM,FRM,KRM,
 BCM,DCM,CR,ACR,BCR,CCR,DCR,TS,RC,FD,KD,TP.
 V Types 2WT 1W2
 Semi Diesels VT,T,2T
 Full Diesels
 L2,L3,L3B,LW,LW20,LK,LX,LXB,LXC,LXCT,LY,LYT,LXDT
14. Bus
15. 6 inch
16. Low compression direct injection diesels are prone to incomplete 
 combustion until operating temperature is reached
17. Anson
18. Machine Tools, ie Crankshaft turning machines,Dynamos,Air 
 compressors,Water pumps,Marine Gearboxes,Variable pitch 
 propellers,Dentist chairs,,boot sewing machines,Woodworking machines.
19. 6189 in 1971
20 Aluminium blocks  3.750 in
 Cast Iron Blocks   3.753 in

The questions and answers are based on Graham Edges book L Gardner & 
Sons Legendary Engineering Experience.
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Chairman’s Notes

When I was elected to the post of Chairman of The Gardner Engine 
Forum at the 2009 Annual General Meeting,held at the Anson Engine 
Museum, I considered it to be an honour to serve as such. I will 
endeavour to “make a good fist” of the job and to uphold and,hopefully, 
increase the status of the Forum in preservation and engineering circles.
About myself,I joined the Merchant Navy as a boy of 16, drifted into truck 
driving game by the age of 30 and lock keeping on the Llangollen Canal 
by 60. I currently run a small boat delivery business, own a 47 ft tug  with 
a 2LW fitted and also posses a couple of 6L2s as a future restoration 
project!
My current and main concern is the 2011 Gardner Rally. Your 
Committee and I are presently considering a couple of sites in the 
North West of England. A committee meeting is to take place shortly at 
one of these sites to view its potential. Should Forum members in the 
South of England fell left out  and its accent on the Midlands and North 
for past present and future rallies ,then perhaps they can come up with 
some viable alternatives in the South that are canal and road connect-
ed ,with amenable landlords.
Thank you again for giving me the opportunity to serve the Forum. I will 
do my best.
  

Welcome to new members
Mr T Mills       4LK
Mr G Shaw      3HF
Mr T Millward     3LW
Mr E M Gordon     201 
Mr A G Watson     3LW
Mr A Martin      4LK
Mr P Garner      4L2
Mr J C Smith      3LW
Mr A Fielder      2LW & 6LW
Mr & Mrs A Bagshaw   2L2
Mr M Compton
Mr D Gray      3LW
Mr J Gordon      

To be continued in the next newsletter
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Cover Photo

I have attached a copy of an original drawing of a Gardner Diesel engine
painted by my Grandfather .I believe it is approximately  40 years old, 
possibly older .I would be interested to learn if this is of a production engine 
or prototype. 
I remember being told that at the time my grandfather was not supposed to 
be drawing the engine or that for some reasons, possibly that of security, 
that no one was to know that he was carrying out the art work and as such it 
was hidden under the bed for a period of time.
It is obviously a drawing for a manual due to the pointers and numbers at-
tached.

My grandfather was a very talented man whose skills included draughtsman-
ship, clock and watch making, lithographic printing and sign writing.

I would appreciate it if you could shed some light on this drawing.

Many Thanks

Richard Thompson

The above was received by email from Richard who is keen to find out what 
the drawing may have originally been used for , the numbers are generally 
applied to major features I.e Crankshaft, Cylinder Heads etc, this would 
seem to point in the direction of a sales brochure highlighting the plus points 
of the LK engine.

If you have any idea or even a copy of something similar please contact the 
editor who will pass on any information received 
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Where Have I Been

With very little response to the question “Who am I” published in the au-
tumn edition of the Gardner Forum newsletter, the mystery still continues 
further regarding the engines life so the enquires change to where have I 
been.
Being a very rare Gardner 3L3 marine engine built as a “Port” left hand 
model which could perhaps be one of a pair,its working life history is lost 
through the ravages of time. Manufactured in 1941 during the second 
world war,it appears so far that records were not kept and its life cycle 
remains a total mystery .It is blatantly obvious the engine has passed 
through the hands of some guys who have pulled it to bits and that they 
did not understand Gardner Engineering Language. The engine hasn't 
run for many years during which time presumably it has been lying in stor-
age; but where?  Again one wonders where it has been in the last 65 
years. Certainly it has received a hard life of abuse, evidence of this is 
seen from the heavy hammer bruising, stilson claw marks and crowbar 
use .How cruel can one get. All the damage has to be repaired before it 
can be brought back to life. This task is greatly amplified  due to difficul-
ties in locating and obtaining replacement components. Given time no 
doubt this will be achieved but at what cost, well a huge amount of 

“labour of love” in short T.L.C. What type of boat or perhaps barge was it 
initially installed in, was if for commercial cargo work or could it have been 
a ferry boat, did the engine go out to sea in a fishing trawler oir was it 
used  inland, working the navigable rivers asnd canals, in my own mind 
I've got the feeling that  this  3L3 went to sea, furthermore,judging by the 
severe external corrosion it may well have been drowned(sunk) but I 
don’t know.
During the war years and through the 1950’s there would have been a 
huge demand for good efficient reliable engines ,Gardner was the tops 
proving its durability and excellence throughout that era.
A big question still remains,where has this this rather unusual marine en-
gine been throughout its life, Has it travelled the world !, the country or 
has it been lying around some dirty old garage floor for many years. 
There must be some interesting stories associated with it,but who will spill 
the beans!? ?. One can only ponder and wonder.;

P.J. Freakley
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My thanks to Graham Edge for bring this article in the Brisbane Courier 
Mail to our attention. Although the article does not specifically mention 
Gardners  the 2nd does,  from this it would appear that it is propelled by 2 
8L3B’s

MV Mirimar still goes with the flow
By Mike O'Connor. Brisbane Courier Mail. April 22, 2009. 

WHEN Rob Treasure slipped anchor and left the Royal Australian Navy, he 
was happy to drift with the tide.

"I joined as a junior recruit when I was 16," he says as his hands caress the 
helm and the wheelhouse vibrates to the steady thump of the diesels sever-
al decks below .

"I was in for 12 years, serving aboard the HMAS Perth, Vampire, Stalwart 
and Albatross. I was just a sailor but it was a great life for a single guy. I 
went all over South-East Asia and the Indian Ocean and to Pakistan, Africa, 
India, Singapore a million times, the Pacific, Fiji, New Guinea.

"My plan was to buy a yacht eventually but this came up. I never thought I'd 
end up with a piece of Brisbane's history."

That piece is the MV Mirimar, the wooden-hulled ship launched on June 13, 
1934, and which still departs its mooring behind the State Library at South 
Bank seven days at week at 10am and heads upriver with its cargo of day 
trippers to the Lone Pine Koala Sanctuary.

"When I got out of the navy in 1987, I mucked around for 10 years, labouring, 
cooking, that sort of thing," he says.

"Then I found myself working as a real estate salesman at Mount Gravatt 
and doing some part-time work on the boats going to Tangalooma resort on 
Moreton Island to get my skipper's ticket. Then I heard about a job which 
had come up as a deck hand on the Mirimar.

"It was just a weekend job, so I took it and quit real estate. I struggled for a 
while, and then a full-time job came up on the Mirimar so I took that," he 
says pausing as he eases the Mirimar out to midstream as we steam past 
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the architectural charm of Toowong's Regatta Hotel on a warm, blue sky 
autumn morning.

"As it turned out, the owner was retiring. He'd just turned 65 and my broth-
er Mark was just selling up his business in Victoria so he came up here, 
joined up with me and we bought it.

"That was four and half years ago."

"Mark's a chef, so he looks after the books and the food and I look after 
the boat," he says as his brother appears on the upper deck with an offer 
of coffee.

"For 12 years I'd owned an old homestead doing weddings and functions 
in the Gippsland area near Sale in Victoria," says Mark. "So I sold that 
and came up here to work this with Rob."

"The old girl still runs pretty sweetly, considering these engines were built 
in 1942," says Rob as we glide past St Lucia and the trimmed lawns of 
the fortunate few whose properties run to the river's edge.

No one is certain how many tens of thousands of nautical miles the Mir-
imar has steamed but Rob has researched part of its history.

"She is one of the old Hayles Cruises boats. There were three sister ships, 
the Mirabelle, the Mirana and the Mirimar. One is in Sydney and the oth-
er is a houseboat on the Tweed River. All three were built at the Norman 
Wright shipyards at Hamilton here in Brisbane," Rob says.

"The Mirimar did 15 years in Townsville as a ferry running to Magnetic 
Island and for 30 years did a twice weekly run with supplies to the settle-
ments around Moreton Bay like Amity and Dunwich on North Stradbroke 
Island.

"We've had people on board who were in the army in World War II and 
who remember being transported on board the Mirimar out to American 
navy ships."

Mirimar maintains its military ties and on Saturday, Anzac Day, will host a 
group of World War II veterans. "They have a couple of beers and talk 
about the old days," Rob says. Nostalgia, he says, is ever present on the 
Mirimar.
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"We get older people, particularly ladies, who used to catch the boat every 
Saturday night. There used to be a dance hall just past Lone Pine called 
Mandalay which must have been in the late '40s," he says.

"I get the impression from some of their remarks that it must have been quite 
a place in its time.

"We also get a lot of people who remember that when they arrived at Lone 
Pine on the Mirimar, they were greeted by an alsatian dog with a koala on 
its back, but the RSPCA stopped that."

As we continue upriver, the recorded commentary retells the history of the 
city and its river, of its floods and the white sand beaches that could once be 
found around Yeronga, Indooroopilly and Tennyson.

I take a seat in the sun amid the Japanese, English and German tourists 
who seem to comprise the bulk of the 50-odd passengers on this day and 
watch the panorama unfold.

I did this trip as a child. How many years ago? I can't recall, but before the 
chic Tuscan and glass-and-steel multimillion-dollar homes appeared with 
their private jetties and sweeping views of the river's broad reaches.

The decision to retire the Mirimar has been forced upon the two brothers by 
changing times.

"We didn't buy it with the view of replacing it," Rob says. "But the Queens-
land Transport laws are getting tougher and tougher with things like sewage 
systems and emission levels.

"And we only get four days a year to do maintenance. She really needs to be 
taken off the run for four weeks every year and we can't afford to hire anoth-
er boat to do that so we're better off giving it to the museum where the old 
guys there can spend all day playing with her and making her pretty.

"We'd like to run this business for maybe the next 10 years and by then this 
boat won't be worth anything. We wanted to have something to sell in 10 
years time so we thought we might as well make a move now and replace it.
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"The new boat is being locally built. We decided all this just before the global 
financial crisis came along and we thought that if we didn't go ahead, we'd 
just be falling into line with everyone else and doing nothing and we didn't 
want to be like that.

"We're negotiating with the Maritime Museum to see if they'd like to have it. 
Hopefully they'll get a grant from the Federal Government.

"The new boat will be called Mirimar II and will be a catamaran design with a 
lot more deck area and we'll go up the river a little bit faster.

"We don't know exactly when the new boat is going to be ready but some 
time towards the end of June, around the old girl's 75th birthday," he says, 
shutting down the engines as the tourists file off the boat and up the steep 
path to the koala sanctuary.

By then, the Mirimar may be more than happy to slip quietly into what will 
hopefully be the honourable retirement which is its due.

The complete aricle with pictures can be found at
http://www.news.com.au/couriermail/story/0,,25365192-5012446,00.html
      

          O - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  O
From www.mirimar.com

The Mirimar launched on the 13th June 1934 and was built in Brisbane by 
Norman Wright & Sons.

Proudly made from Queensland timber, she was Brisbane's largest launch 
with a length of 96 feet, a beam of 18 feet 6 inches and a draft of 5 feet 6 
inches. She is currently fitted with Gardner228HP diesel engines making her 
capacity of speed up to 13 knots for a cruising range of 2,000 miles.

The Mirimar didn't get off to a good start! On her maiden voyage, and first 
official outing, the newspapers couldn't even spell her name correctly. How-
ever, by the 31st July 1934 she was making regular trips to Amity Point on 
Stradbroke Island and earning a reputation as a happy boat.

Because fishing was the sport of the day the Mirimar Amateur Fishing Club 
was formed in 1936. Members and other keen fisherman regularily filled the 
boat on their fortnightly fishing trips to Jumpinpin, the Southport Broadwater 
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and North Stradbroke Island. In 1986 a half century badge was specially 
minted to mark the 50th anniversary of the Club.

One of the happiest and most memorable 'Mirimar' stories is about Ken 
and Claire Bateman. During the 1930's Ken worked in the Mirimar gally 
while Claire worked in the gally of another famous river boat the 'Koopa'. 
For two years they would wave tea towls to each other through the port-
holes as the vessels passed. Then one day they met, eventually married, 
and had many happy years together.

Here's a very fitting story. The last wishes of devoted long time crew mem-
ber captain Alec Swenson, was that when he died he wanted his ashes to 
be cast over the water of Moreton Bay. On the day the family were fulfilling 
his last wishes, the Mirimar' was making a trip out into the bay, by coinci-
dence half-way through the ceremony the Mirimar sailed passed and they 
cast his ashes through the wake of the boat he loved so much.
    
There were some infamous times as well. Captain Watts was fined 20 
pounds in 1935 for overloading the Mirimar on a trip to Amity Point. There 
were 400 passengers on board, almost twice the allowable number. He 
pleaded guilty, saying he thought many of the people on board were just 
saying goodbye to other passengers.
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After many successful years in the Brisbane River and Moreton Bay as a 
showboat and during wartime as a supply vessel with the Australian Army the 
Mirimar was taken to North Queensland for 17 years where she was used for 
inter-island cruises.

When the Mirimar returned to Brisbane in 1986 she was completely re-
stored. During her years of operation she has had many alterations, but 
thanks to a lot of love and hard work she is still sailing the Brisbane River 
and Moreton Bay

,

Email from the editor of the Moreton Bay journal (www.bayjournal.com.au)
For you interest is a picture from Hayles taking around 1960 that 
shows two of the cruise launches used by the company at that time: 
the Mirana and Mirimar under the landmark bridge of the time, the 
Story.  I believe they were sister ships and so most likely to have had 
similar engines.
We still haven't heard what will become of Miramar.  It is a grand old 
vessel but, like everywhere else in the world, the economic downturn 
has hit the buying power of the Queensland Maritime Museum too.  It 
would be a pity to see it broken up or abused but the Museum has a 
big problem on it hands just keeping the wonderful old tug Forceful in 
operating condition.
We will see,
Lee.

Rally Quiz

1. In its heyday how many employees worked at Barton Hall ?

2. What does the L in L Gardner & Sons stand for ?

3. Which model of engine is famous for being installed in the midget 

  submarines ?

4. When was the original 4L2 first tested ? (year)

5. What does the Letters LW stand for ?

6. What model was only one produced ?

7. What year was L Gardner & Sons taken over by Hawker Siddley

8. What three words are Gardners synonymous with?

9 Why was the 8 LW unpopular in commercial vehicles ?

10. Which Institution is famous for the purchase of Gardner Engines?

11. What M.P.G did the Jaguar do with the 4 LK fitted ?

12. Why were Gardners reluctant to Turbo charge their engines ?

13. How many engine types did Gardner produce. ?(1 point for each)

14. What type of vehicle was the L2 type first fitted to ?

15. What length of stroke does an L2 series have ?

16. Why are older Gardner’s prone to smoky exhaust's when cold ?

17. What is the name of the Museum in Cheshire which houses the 

EX Gardner display engines ?

18. What other products were Gardner’s known for ?

19 What was the maximum number of engines that were produced in 

  one year ?

20. What is the the bore of a 4LK

  Answers on page
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HF 3
Engine number 27253

I have owned the above engine for over thirty years.  It was installed 
at Hamstead Grange, near Yarmouth on the Isle of Wight in 1926.  
It ran a Metro Vickers dynamo which recharged the  batteries used to 
supply electricity to the house.  It is believed that it was one of a pair , 
the other 27522 being exported to Calcutta. When I acquired the 
engine, I enlisted the help of an old friend who eventually got the 
engine running again.  Retirement from business has now given me 

the time to devote to the engine and we were re-united in March. 
Through the Forum, in particular the Newsletter, I would be very 
grateful to receive any information regarding this lovely engine.  In 
particular, to hear of any spare parts that may be available, technical 
details or any interesting 'snippets'.  I still have the dynamo coupling 
but would be very pleased to receive any information about the 
actual dynamo. Should anyone know of the whereabouts of one, I 
would be interested in purchasing it. I look to receiving information 
from fellow club members - 
Gerald Shaw
Please send any info to the editor & I will forward to Gerald

Gardner Engine Rally 

The biannual rally took place  on the 20th & 21st of June at Park head 
Dudley. 

This years event attracted a total of  28 individual engine entries, 
comprising nine road, five stationary, and fourteen in narrow boats.
We had  HF13, 1L2, 2L2 ,4L2, 2LW, 3LW, 6LW,4LK, 6LXB, 6LXCT,
The earliest being from 1931, the latest from 1984.

In previous years judging has been carried out by the employees and 
enthusiasts from Gardner Parts, with the disappointing decision of 
Gardner Parts not to attend and support the event directly this year, 
entrants were asked to review and submit their own opinions as to the 
various category winners, thanks to those who took the time out from 
nattering to submit your opinions.
Winners were
Best Stationary  1L2  Mr J Sandilands 
Best Marine    4L2  John & Eileen Garner
Best Road    4LK  Landrover Henry Tuer
Best Overall   4LK  Rolls Royce John Witter

In addition to the engine judging a quiz was distributed to each entrant  
to test their knowledge of all things Gardner. 
This was won by Edwin Fasham with a total of  96 correct answers.

Although Gardner Parts were not in attendance they did supply us with 
official merchandise to sell, this was on sale over the weekend with 
the stall being operated by Rita Paillin,Judith Gray,Yvonne Crane,
& Penny Heath, thank you ladies. 

We received support for the event from Gardner Enthusiast who were 
in attendance on Sunday and were selling Filters and other items 

On the Saturday night there was a bring your own Noggin & Natter in 
the marquee, where information,experience and anecdotal comments 
were exchanged , The event was wound up on Sunday night with the 
usual gathering and a last supper at a local hostelry, this turned out to 
be an comedy event all of its own thanks to the landlord. 
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After many successful years in the Brisbane River and Moreton Bay as a
showboat and during wartime as a supply vessel with the Australian Army the
Mirimar was taken to North Queensland for 17 years where she was used for
inter-island cruises.

When the Mirimar returned to Brisbane in 1986 she was completely re-
stored. During her years of operation she has had many alterations, but
thanks to a lot of love and hard work she is still sailing the Brisbane River
and Moreton Bay
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Email from the editor of the Moreton Bay journal (www.bayjournal.com.au)
For you interest is a picture from Hayles taking around 1960 that
shows two of the cruise launches used by the company at that time:
the Mirana and Mirimar under the landmark bridge of the time, the
Story.  I believe they were sister ships and so most likely to have had
similar engines.
We still haven't heard what will become of Miramar.  It is a grand old
vessel but, like everywhere else in the world, the economic downturn
has hit the buying power of the Queensland Maritime Museum too.  It
would be a pity to see it broken up or abused but the Museum has a
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and North Stradbroke Island. In 1986 a half century badge was specially
minted to mark the 50th anniversary of the Club.

One of the happiest and most memorable 'Mirimar' stories is about Ken
and Claire Bateman. During the 1930's Ken worked in the Mirimar gally
while Claire worked in the gally of another famous river boat the 'Koopa'.
For two years they would wave tea towls to each other through the port-
holes as the vessels passed. Then one day they met, eventually married,
and had many happy years together.

Here's a very fitting story. The last wishes of devoted long time crew mem-
ber captain Alec Swenson, was that when he died he wanted his ashes to
be cast over the water of Moreton Bay. On the day the family were fulfilling
his last wishes, the Mirimar' was making a trip out into the bay, by coinci-
dence half-way through the ceremony the Mirimar sailed passed and they
cast his ashes through the wake of the boat he loved so much.

There were some infamous times as well. Captain Watts was fined 20
pounds in 1935 for overloading the Mirimar on a trip to Amity Point. There
were 400 passengers on board, almost twice the allowable number. He
pleaded guilty, saying he thought many of the people on board were just
saying goodbye to other passengers.
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"The new boat is being locally built. We decided all this just before the global
financial crisis came along and we thought that if we didn't go ahead, we'd
just be falling into line with everyone else and doing nothing and we didn't
want to be like that.

"We're negotiating with the Maritime Museum to see if they'd like to have it.
Hopefully they'll get a grant from the Federal Government.

"The new boat will be called Mirimar II and will be a catamaran design with a
lot more deck area and we'll go up the river a little bit faster.

"We don't know exactly when the new boat is going to be ready but some
time towards the end of June, around the old girl's 75th birthday," he says,
shutting down the engines as the tourists file off the boat and up the steep
path to the koala sanctuary.

By then, the Mirimar may be more than happy to slip quietly into what will
hopefully be the honourable retirement which is its due.

The complete aricle with pictures can be found at
http://www.news.com.au/couriermail/story/0,,25365192-5012446,00.html

          O - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  O
From www.mirimar.com

The Mirimar launched on the 13th June 1934 and was built in Brisbane by
Norman Wright & Sons.

Proudly made from Queensland timber, she was Brisbane's largest launch
with a length of 96 feet, a beam of 18 feet 6 inches and a draft of 5 feet 6
inches. She is currently fitted with Gardner228HP diesel engines making her
capacity of speed up to 13 knots for a cruising range of 2,000 miles.

The Mirimar didn't get off to a good start! On her maiden voyage, and first
official outing, the newspapers couldn't even spell her name correctly. How-
ever, by the 31st July 1934 she was making regular trips to Amity Point on
Stradbroke Island and earning a reputation as a happy boat.

Because fishing was the sport of the day the Mirimar Amateur Fishing Club
was formed in 1936. Members and other keen fisherman regularily filled the
boat on their fortnightly fishing trips to Jumpinpin, the Southport Broadwater
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"We get older people, particularly ladies, who used to catch the boat every
Saturday night. There used to be a dance hall just past Lone Pine called
Mandalay which must have been in the late '40s," he says.

"I get the impression from some of their remarks that it must have been quite
a place in its time.

"We also get a lot of people who remember that when they arrived at Lone
Pine on the Mirimar, they were greeted by an alsatian dog with a koala on
its back, but the RSPCA stopped that."

As we continue upriver, the recorded commentary retells the history of the
city and its river, of its floods and the white sand beaches that could once be
found around Yeronga, Indooroopilly and Tennyson.

I take a seat in the sun amid the Japanese, English and German tourists
who seem to comprise the bulk of the 50-odd passengers on this day and
watch the panorama unfold.

I did this trip as a child. How many years ago? I can't recall, but before the
chic Tuscan and glass-and-steel multimillion-dollar homes appeared with
their private jetties and sweeping views of the river's broad reaches.

The decision to retire the Mirimar has been forced upon the two brothers by
changing times.

"We didn't buy it with the view of replacing it," Rob says. "But the Queens-
land Transport laws are getting tougher and tougher with things like sewage
systems and emission levels.

"And we only get four days a year to do maintenance. She really needs to be
taken off the run for four weeks every year and we can't afford to hire anoth-
er boat to do that so we're better off giving it to the museum where the old
guys there can spend all day playing with her and making her pretty.

"We'd like to run this business for maybe the next 10 years and by then this
boat won't be worth anything. We wanted to have something to sell in 10
years time so we thought we might as well make a move now and replace it.
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the architectural charm of Toowong's Regatta Hotel on a warm, blue sky
autumn morning.

"As it turned out, the owner was retiring. He'd just turned 65 and my broth-
er Mark was just selling up his business in Victoria so he came up here,
joined up with me and we bought it.

"That was four and half years ago."

"Mark's a chef, so he looks after the books and the food and I look after
the boat," he says as his brother appears on the upper deck with an offer
of coffee.

"For 12 years I'd owned an old homestead doing weddings and functions
in the Gippsland area near Sale in Victoria," says Mark. "So I sold that
and came up here to work this with Rob."

"The old girl still runs pretty sweetly, considering these engines were built
in 1942," says Rob as we glide past St Lucia and the trimmed lawns of
the fortunate few whose properties run to the river's edge.

No one is certain how many tens of thousands of nautical miles the Mir-
imar has steamed but Rob has researched part of its history.

"She is one of the old Hayles Cruises boats. There were three sister ships,
the Mirabelle, the Mirana and the Mirimar. One is in Sydney and the oth-
er is a houseboat on the Tweed River. All three were built at the Norman
Wright shipyards at Hamilton here in Brisbane," Rob says.

"The Mirimar did 15 years in Townsville as a ferry running to Magnetic
Island and for 30 years did a twice weekly run with supplies to the settle-
ments around Moreton Bay like Amity and Dunwich on North Stradbroke
Island.

"We've had people on board who were in the army in World War II and
who remember being transported on board the Mirimar out to American
navy ships."

Mirimar maintains its military ties and on Saturday, Anzac Day, will host a
group of World War II veterans. "They have a couple of beers and talk
about the old days," Rob says. Nostalgia, he says, is ever present on the
Mirimar.
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My thanks to Graham Edge for bring this article in the Brisbane Courier
Mail to our attention. Although the article does not specifically mention
Gardners  the 2nd does,  from this it would appear that it is propelled by 2
8L3B’s

MV Mirimar still goes with the flow
By Mike O'Connor. Brisbane Courier Mail. April 22, 2009.

WHEN Rob Treasure slipped anchor and left the Royal Australian Navy, he
was happy to drift with the tide.

"I joined as a junior recruit when I was 16," he says as his hands caress the
helm and the wheelhouse vibrates to the steady thump of the diesels sever-
al decks below .

"I was in for 12 years, serving aboard the HMAS Perth, Vampire, Stalwart
and Albatross. I was just a sailor but it was a great life for a single guy. I
went all over South-East Asia and the Indian Ocean and to Pakistan, Africa,
India, Singapore a million times, the Pacific, Fiji, New Guinea.

"My plan was to buy a yacht eventually but this came up. I never thought I'd
end up with a piece of Brisbane's history."

That piece is the MV Mirimar, the wooden-hulled ship launched on June 13,
1934, and which still departs its mooring behind the State Library at South
Bank seven days at week at 10am and heads upriver with its cargo of day
trippers to the Lone Pine Koala Sanctuary.

"When I got out of the navy in 1987, I mucked around for 10 years, labouring,
cooking, that sort of thing," he says.

"Then I found myself working as a real estate salesman at Mount Gravatt
and doing some part-time work on the boats going to Tangalooma resort on
Moreton Island to get my skipper's ticket. Then I heard about a job which
had come up as a deck hand on the Mirimar.

"It was just a weekend job, so I took it and quit real estate. I struggled for a
while, and then a full-time job came up on the Mirimar so I took that," he
says pausing as he eases the Mirimar out to midstream as we steam past



214

Where Have I Been

With very little response to the question “Who am I” published in the au-
tumn edition of the Gardner Forum newsletter, the mystery still continues
further regarding the engines life so the enquires change to where have I
been.
Being a very rare Gardner 3L3 marine engine built as a “Port” left hand
model which could perhaps be one of a pair,its working life history is lost
through the ravages of time. Manufactured in 1941 during the second
world war,it appears so far that records were not kept and its life cycle
remains a total mystery .It is blatantly obvious the engine has passed
through the hands of some guys who have pulled it to bits and that they
did not understand Gardner Engineering Language. The engine hasn't
run for many years during which time presumably it has been lying in stor-
age; but where?  Again one wonders where it has been in the last 65
years. Certainly it has received a hard life of abuse, evidence of this is
seen from the heavy hammer bruising, stilson claw marks and crowbar
use .How cruel can one get. All the damage has to be repaired before it
can be brought back to life. This task is greatly amplified  due to difficul-
ties in locating and obtaining replacement components. Given time no
doubt this will be achieved but at what cost, well a huge amount of

“labour of love” in short T.L.C. What type of boat or perhaps barge was it
initially installed in, was if for commercial cargo work or could it have been
a ferry boat, did the engine go out to sea in a fishing trawler oir was it
used  inland, working the navigable rivers asnd canals, in my own mind
I've got the feeling that  this  3L3 went to sea, furthermore,judging by the
severe external corrosion it may well have been drowned(sunk) but I
don’t know.
During the war years and through the 1950’s there would have been a
huge demand for good efficient reliable engines ,Gardner was the tops
proving its durability and excellence throughout that era.
A big question still remains,where has this this rather unusual marine en-
gine been throughout its life, Has it travelled the world !, the country or
has it been lying around some dirty old garage floor for many years.
There must be some interesting stories associated with it,but who will spill
the beans!? ?. One can only ponder and wonder.;

P.J. Freakley
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Identified at Last

The follow up to “Who am I” and “Where Have I Been” requests
published in the last two forum newsletters have not been very
fruitful, however there may be very good reason.
This Port side 3L3 engine was clearly of early war time manufacture.
For some unknown reason the crankcase was’nt stamped with its
identity number. The number and date mentioned in the first article
was taken from the crankshaft presumably a Lloyds marking. The
identity number on the fuel injector pump and mounting block corre-
spond to a 5LW fitted to a Bristol tram! So one must believe there
has been some swap of parts, you know rob Peter to help Paul. The
pump component parts are correctly set for a 3L3 and proved to spot
on when tested by a Gardner agent
A day spent at the Anson Engine Museum trawling through two
ledger books of some 9000 engines manufactured over a three year
period exposed only six 3L3 engines. In 1941 two are mentioned,
one of which is stated as being a clockwise rotation “Port side”
engine number 52012.Could this be the engine in question, it very
much looks like it. This was tested on 30-4-1941 and dispatched to
A Duthie &Co Ltd of Lossiemouth Fisheries in Northern Scotland.
According to this record the engine was initially allocated to a boat
called “Ruby”. This information suggests it went to work in a fishing
trawler and plied the North Sea for a number of years before finishing
up somewhere in Southern Ireland, where it remained for a further
number of years unused. It was returned to this country in  a sad
condition and put into storage where it deteriorated even more. By
now it was getting very near to the skip! Oh dear, that would have
sacrificial
It is during the last eighteen months that the engine changed hands
yet again and has now been fully overhauled (picture on front cover
of No 15 engine form newsletter)
Obviously it is an extremely rare marine engine because very few
Port models were manufactured. For this reason alone care is being
taken to ensure a safe future for its prosperity.
P.J. Freakley Oct 09



232

Chairman’s Notes

These notes are being written after I have just taken down the
Christmas decorations; outside it is while over with frozen snow
and ice inches thick, even the Llangollen canal is frozen over,
normally this rarely freezes due to it being the water supply route
to Hurleston reservoir, therefore continually flowing.
I seem to be surrounding myself (or at least filling Chas Mills’ yard)
with large L2 Gardner engines. A second 6L2 arrived recently from
Scotland to join the one given to me by Bill Gelard some years ago.
Some L2 spares may be available at the conclusion of my plans.
The next Gardner Engine Rally is to be held at Bugsworth Basin
near to Whalley Bridge in the Peak District in June 2011 (the final
date will be confirmed latter). A suggestion for a rally on the River
Thames has been received and will be considered for
2013,together with any other suggested locations. Organisers
needed of course.
As I end may i wish all Forum members a happy and successful
New Year, see you on the road or the cut.

Mike.

WANTED
New Committee member to take on the role of Membership
Secretary.
Due to ill health our current membership secretary is relinquish-
ing the post at the AGM.
If you are interested or would like more information please
contact the Chairman

Welcome to new members
Mr R Peregrine    Malvern
Mr P Howard   Stoke Golding   2LW
Mr K Butler    Carlton Le Morland  6LXB
Mr W.J.K  Naylor   Knutsford

To be continued in the next newsletter
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Gardner Engine Forum Philosophy

“The aims of the Forum are to promote and foster
interest in all Gardner engines”

Subscription

The annual subscription to the forum is £10.00
(This magazine will be published twice a year)

Price of each issue to non-members £2.75
Overseas subscription £18.00

Forum Officers

Chairman: Mike Johnson
5 The Green, Wrenbury
Nantwich. Cheshire
CW5 8EY Tele 01270 780093

Secretary. Yvonne Crane
7 The Green Wrenbury
Nantwich, Cheshire
CW5 8EY

Treasurer: Judith Gray 29 Verity Walk
Wordsley Stourbridge  West Midlands DY8 4XS
Tele 01384 827745

Membership Secretary: Bob Heath,
6 Musgrave House, Bamford Mill, Bamford,
Hope Valley, Derbyshire. S33 0AU

Editor-Webmaster:Steven Gray 29 Verity Walk,
Wordsley, Stourbridge, West Midlands. DY8 4XS
Tele 01384 827745

Note 1: Please note that all information in this publica-
tion is given in good faith and is not necessarily
checked for accuracy and hence the Gardner Engine
Forum cannot accept responsibility for any errors.

Note 2: All material contained in this newsletter is the
copyright of the Gardner Engine Forum and must not
be reproduced without permission

Note 3:  The Gardner Engine Forum does not specifi-
cally endorse advertisements placed in this publication
and it does not accept responsibility for the products
advertised.
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Quiz Answers

1. 3000
2. Lawrence
3. 4LK
4. 1929
5. Light Weight
6. 6LK
7. 1977
8. Reliability,Longevity,Economy
9. It was to long to fit under the cab and intruded on load space
10. Royal National Lifeboat Institution
11. 90.84 M.P.G
12.Hugh Gardner was opposed to the use of turbochargers
13. Horizontal Types No,1,2,3,4,1A,5,6,6/6,7,8,9,10,11,12.
 F Types, H Types 2BR,HC,HF,HLW,HLX,HLXB,HLXCT.
 Vertical Types MVHV,BN,DM,FM,JM,KN,NM,SM,FHM,FRM,KRM,
 BCM,DCM,CR,ACR,BCR,CCR,DCR,TS,RC,FD,KD,TP.
 V Types 2WT 1W2
 Semi Diesels VT,T,2T
 Full Diesels
 L2,L3,L3B,LW,LW20,LK,LX,LXB,LXC,LXCT,LY,LYT,LXDT
14. Bus
15. 6 inch
16. Low compression direct injection diesels are prone to incomplete
 combustion until operating temperature is reached
17. Anson
18. Machine Tools, ie Crankshaft turning machines,Dynamos,Air
 compressors,Water pumps,Marine Gearboxes,Variable pitch
 propellers,Dentist chairs,,boot sewing machines,Woodworking machines.
19. 6189 in 1971
20 Aluminium blocks  3.750 in
 Cast Iron Blocks   3.753 in

The questions and answers are based on Graham Edges book L Gardner &
Sons Legendary Engineering Experience.
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(B A Hons)
Curtains & Interiors

Hand Finishing by Qualified Designer
Full Interior Design Service Available

Bespoke Curtain Tracks and Poles
Fitting Service available

For estimates and advice, please contact me on:
Telephone: 01625 575749  Mobile 07817 208977

Email: val4design@btinternet.com
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Oil Engine
Spares & Service
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Parts & Services

Gardner
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Parts and Services for the Gardner Engine
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 Tel: +44 (0) 1865 400703
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